



        MINUTES OF A MEETING OF CLYST ST GEORGE PARISH COUNCIL held on 10 February 2021 at 7.30pm by the Zoom Platform
                                       Present: Chairman & Host:     Cllr J Manser
Councillors:          	P. Bragg, A. Marks, G.Bowen,                                                                                                  D. Hazell, S. Piper 
                  	  District Councillor:                   Cllr M. Howe
                            Clerk:                                          Mrs. Cathryn Newbery
             Members of Public -1
1.          Apologies for Absence: Cllr R. Bloxham, Cllr Randall-Johnson, Cllr Williamson
2.          Approval of Minutes – Unanimous approval.
3.	Declaration of Interest - none
4.          Open Forum – 
Member of the Public 1 wished to express how well organised the various vaccination stations were and enquired whether this was down to the NHS alone, or did local Councils get involved.  He had attended the Exmouth Tennis Club for his vaccination, and from the organisation of parking in the confined carpark to the efficiency of the staff inside the vaccination centre.  Cllr Howe responded indicating it was a group input, including the Royal Devon and Exeter Hospitals, the Council and the Army, and he would pass on the compliments to the authorities concerned.  He confirmed that everyone had come together to make this work.  Cllr Manser agreed that he had reports that Westpoint Centre was very plain sailing as well.
5.          District Councillor’s Report – 
Cllr Howe reported that everyone should accept that the Precept for what it is.  The Council are looking at every option and will continue to ensure good value, and that the most cherished services are given to the Public.  He said that the email boxes had been full of proposals to increase carparking charges, and he was proud of the fact that these charges had not risen in the past nine years.
6.          Correspondence – Clerk to Report
Email received from Exe Estuary Virtual Winter Forum re Coastal Change.
Email from Jamie Buckley containing Census Information.
Email re New Local Plan for East Devon Issues and Options Report Consultation.
Email re North Devon Health Trust and Royal Devon and Exeter a stage closer to joining together
Email re Neighbourhood Plans and the emerging New Local Plan for East Devon
Email re Exe Estuary Management Plan – Annual Delivery Plan – Partner Priorities 2021/22
Email from Cllr Bloxham with temporary traffic notice at Westpoint
Email from Colin Trudgeon forwarding Results of Police and Crime Commissioners recent Annual Survey
Email re contacting Police and briefing sheet on COVID19 matters
Email re Hospicecare Fundraising
Email re Recruiting Special Constables
Email with Weather Warning
Email re Small Grants Programme
Many emails on COVID19 updates etc.
             The Clerk confirmed all the above had been circulated. 

7.          Finance – Clerk to Report 
The spreadsheet, together with reconciled statements have been forwarded to you. There has only been one payment made, the Clerk’s salary and the balance in hand is £3422.13, and £1192.13 in the CIL account.  Again, there are no accounts due other than the Clerk’s salary.  The claim for Precept was duly lodged and East Devon District Council have acknowledged safe receipt.  We can expect our first half year’s payment on the lst April.
The Clerk requested a vote on the acceptance of the accounts, and the payment of the Clerk’s salary.
Unanimous Vote on acceptance of accounts and payment of salary

8.          Update on Community Resilience Planning – Cllr Bowen to Report
              
 Cllr Bowen reported that it had been impossible to get much information at this present time, due to many reasons, including Brexit.  He will endeavour to have a report prepared for the next meeting. It was confirmed this would be an Agenda item next month.

9.           Tree Warden/Officer

Cllr Manser indicated that following on from an email from East Devon District Council, he would like to appoint a Tree Warden.  Cllr Marks said he had telephoned Will Jones, of EDDC, to enquire what the position entailed.  Cllr Howe confirmed it was to keep an eye on the trees in the locality, whether TPOs were in place and checking on damage to trees and reporting that damage.  Cllr Hazell (who had had a problem joining the zoom meeting) subsequently joined and confirmed he would be happy to take this position.  Cllr Marks offered his assistance as Second in Command.  The Clerk was requested to enquire of more details of the post from East Devon District Council and confirm that the Parish Council had at least one Councillor interested in the role. 

10.        Planning – 21/0009/LBC Haydons Farmhouse, Old Ebford Lane, Ebford
Cllr Manser reported this application was for an internal wall to be taken down, at the property which was just past the junction of Lower and Old Ebford Lane. This was a relatively new wall, fitted 1980s-1990.  There was no structural work involved.  After discussion Cllr Manser suggested the matter be left to the Conservation Officer to make the decision.  Cllr Bragg considered that the removal of the wall was merely putting the interior back to how it was in the past.
Vote All in Favour to leave to Conservation Officer
             20/2781/FUL Newcourt Barton, Clyst Road, Topsham                                                                                                                                                         
Cllr Manser reported that this application was for a two storey rear extension. The property stands on its own.  Cllr Bragg considered it was updating a property.  
Vote All in Favour of No Comment
21/0393/TRE The Limes, Old Ebford Lane, Ebford
Cllr Manser reported this application was to reduce the height of the tree by some considerable amount.  After a short discussion, Cllr Manser suggested he was inclined to leave this decision to the Tree Officer.
Vote All in Favour no comment leave decision to Tree Officer
  11.      Councillors’ Reports
Cllr Marks reported that the Notice Board would be put up soon.  He also warned there could be snow on the way up until Friday this week, and for all to be prepared.  Cllr Manser confirmed the gritter had been out and about in the area today.
Cllr Piper reported that he had been looking into accidents in the Woodbury Road over the past five years, and there had been 23.  He was going to formulate a message to suggested reducing the speed limit.  He said he will get the statistics and report back in due course. A discussion followed, wherein Cllr Manser reported that Cllr Bloxham had wanted the public to have more of a say in the speed limits in future.  There had been many accidents further on the Woodbury Road through speed and the cars hitting water in the dark.  There were also parts of Woodbury Road (B3179) where overtaking was permitted, but this was proving a dangerous situation. Cllr Manser suggested Cllr Piper contact Cllr Bloxham who will have the details.  Cllr Howe considered that a problem was that a lot of the accidents do not get reported.  Cllr Marks confirmed there was a problem with the centre of the lane on the dual carriageway which needed repairing.  It was suggested this be reported to Highways, and Cllr Hazell will do this, indicating he is a Councillor with the Parish Council.
Cllr Bowen queried the pavement between Ebford and Clyst St George.  The Clerk was requested to contact Cllr Randall Johnson about this matter.  Cllr Bowen also reported that the gullies and drains were full of debris and mud to the top.  
Cllr Hazell reported that the road markings and cats eyes on the dual carriageway towards Clyst St. George roundabout needed updating.
Cllr Bragg had nothing to report. 

Any Comments - none



Signed………………………………………………………………Dated……………………………
The Meeting closed at  8.12 pm
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday, 10 March 2021 at 7.30pm 

Post meeting;  The parish web site has been updated with the Neighbourhood Plan and Design statement.



